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Personal Independence Payment
Do you need help explaining changes to Disability Living Allowance (DLA) to claimants?

You can order printed copies of the ‘DLA is ending’ leaflet free of charge – up to a maximum of 10 packs of 25 leaflets (total of 250).

To order leaflets email ion-pass@xerox.com.

Please put ‘DLA/PIP leaflet order’ in the email subject box and provide the following details:

· recipient’s name

· organisation

· delivery address

· a contact telephone number

· number of English leaflet packs required (code DLA/PIP 01)

The leaflet can also be viewed in the PIP Stakeholder toolkit.

The Personal Independence Payment Toolkit

The majority of the PIP toolkit has been revised to add in new information, including 'Existing DLA for child claims and PIP'
Guidance: The Personal Independence Payment toolkit
Atos Customer Service

PIP-customerservice@atos.net – Please use this address to contact atos direct with any issues or concerns regarding their service.

The PIP enquiry line (0345 850 3322) should be used for any query regarding individual claims

Universal Credit
Universal Credit transition to full service
The full Universal Credit service will be delivered nationally for all types of claimants from May 2016, completing in September 2018. The following schedule (click on the link below) provides the latest planning assumptions for sites that will transition to the full Universal Credit service during 2016 and the first quarter of 2017.
Guidance: Universal Credit transition to full service
Universal Credit and rented housing guide for Landlords
This document provides private and social sector landlords with up to date information on Universal Credit and helps them understand what they can do to help their tenants prepare for their move to direct payments.

The guide has been updated and further information can be found by accessing the link below:
Guidance: Universal Credit and rented housing
Universal Credit and You

Following agreement from the Programme Delivery Executive, earlier this year, all new Universal Credit claimants will have access to a copy of Universal Credit and You either in an email that DWP sends them via the Service Centre, or in their UC online account. It is also available nationally for everyone to view and/or print on GOV.UK.

Universal Credit and You is a new information product for people who may need to – or are claiming Universal Credit. It was developed in response to the most commonly misunderstood UC messages and replaces the Welcome Guide. “Universal Credit and You” presents an opportunity for claimants to select UC information from a pick list of headline titles which then leads on to specific information and further useful GOV.UK links.
Universal Credit: Full Service and Live Service
This guidance recently published on GOV.UK, explains the Universal Credit Full Service and Live Service. It shows how people can manage their claims whether they are in a full or live service area.
Universal Credit Claimant Housing Guide
From 1 April 2017, some 18 to 21 year olds claiming Universal Credit will not be entitled to help with housing costs. The change will only apply in Universal Credit full service areas
Some 18 to 21 year olds claiming Universal Credit will still be able to get help with their housing costs. Details have been released on GOV.UK.

Universal Credit and families with more than 2 children: information for claimants

Information on the two child limit in Universal Credit for existing and new Universal Credit claimants can be found by accessing the link below:
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/universal-credit-and-families-with-more-than-2-children-information-for-claimants
3 million households set to benefit from Universal Credit changes
Three million households across the country to keep more of what they earn due to a £700 million boost to Universal Credit.

From 10 April the new taper rate, the rate at which a Universal Credit payment reduces as someone moves into work, will be lowered from 65p to 63p. The
change means that some households could benefit by £425 a year. 
Universal Credit: Different Earning Patterns and Your Payments

This guide provides information about different earnings patterns and how these may affect your Universal Credit payment.

The guide has been updated to show the amount Universal Credit will reduce for every £1 you earn to the April 2017 figure.

Universal Credit statistics

Statistics on Universal Credit claims from 29 April 2013 to 9 February 2017 are now available.

Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.
Official Statistics: Universal Credit: 29 Apr 2013 to 13 Apr 2017
New State Pension
State Pension Age Independent Review

This is the final report by John Cridland CBE following his independent review of State Pension age arrangements after 2028. The report recommends the timetable for increasing State Pension age to 68 and reports on the wider factors that need to be taken into account when setting State Pension age.

Also published is the State Pension age periodic review. A report on how State Pension age timetables might need to change beyond 2028, based on projections of life expectancy in future years.
Pension Credit Toolkit

This Toolkit is for anyone who works with pensioners, to use it to help older people understand how they may get extra money every week by:

· increasing understanding in your organisation 

· helping your customers to find out if they could get Pension Credit

Some minor updates to the 'Pension Credit and help for disabled people' document have been made.

Employment & Support Allowance
Employment and Support Allowance (ESA) work-related activity group (WRAG) payment changes

From 3 April 2017 there will be changes to ESA work-related activity payments for all new ESA claimants who are placed in the WRAG. Claimants who apply for ESA before 3 April will not be affected by the changes.

Find out more about ESA changes from 3 April 2017.

The change to ESA WRAG payments is being mirrored by a similar change to the limited capability for work payments in Universal Credit, for claimants with a disability or health condition.

Find out more about Universal Credit: changes to limited capability for work payments.
Bereavement Support Payment
From 6 April, a new Bereavement Support Payment (BSP) will be introduced and replace current Bereavement Benefits including:

· Bereavement Payment 

· Bereavement Allowance 

· Widowed Parents’ Allowance
You may be able to get Bereavement Support Payment if your husband, wife or civil partner died on or after 6 April 2017.

You could be eligible if your partner either:

· paid National Insurance contributions for at least 25 weeks

· died because of an accident at work or a disease caused by work

When they died you must have been:

· under State Pension age

· living in the UK or a country that pays bereavement benefits
You can’t claim Bereavement Support Payment if you’re in prison.
Further information and to download a claim form can be found by accessing the link below:

https://www.gov.uk/bereavement-support-payment/eligibility
Other DWP News
Money Advice Service and Partnerships

The Money Advice service (MAS) provide a free, independent and unbiased money advice to enhance the public’s knowledge and understanding of financial matters and to improve people’s ability to manage their money well. Visit their About Us
 page to find out more.

MAS can also work in partnership with organisations. They can share MAS assets with organisations for free. This helps the partner support their audience with targeted money advice and ensures that MAS can extend the reach of their advice in very targeted ways.
Organisations can find out more about partnering by visiting: 

https://www.moneyadviceservice.org.uk/en/corporate/partners-overview-parhub

Tax-Free Childcare launches today for children under four
From 21 April, working parents can apply for two new government childcare schemes launching this year – Tax-Free Childcare which has already begun and 30 hours free childcare which starts in September.

This means that working parents of children, who will be aged under 4 on 31 August 2017, can now apply through the new digital childcare service for Tax-Free Childcare and receive a government top-up of £2 for every £8 that they pay into their Tax-Free Childcare account. All parents of disabled children (under 17 years old) will also be able to apply for Tax-Free Childcare from today.

In addition, parents of 2-3 year olds, who will be eligible for a 30 hours free childcare place in September, can apply through the childcare service and start arranging a place with their childcare provider.

The Childcare Choices website provides information on the government’s childcare schemes and explains how parents can pre-register or apply. It also includes a childcare calculator to show eligible families how much they could receive.
Series of inspections to focus on children living with neglect
A new set of inspections will examine how local partner agencies - including local authorities, health and probation services and the police - are working together to protect children living with, or at risk of, neglect.

The series of 6 joint targeted area inspections (JTAI) involving Ofsted, Care Quality Commission (CQC), HMI Constabulary and HMI Probation will begin in May this year.

JTAI assess how effectively agencies are working together in their local area to help and protect children. Each set of joint inspections also evaluates the multi-agency response to a particular issue or theme.

Following feedback from key stakeholders, the four inspectorates decided that the latest series of JTAI should look at local support services for children living with neglect. In particular, the inspections will focus on the experiences of children aged between 7 and 15 years old, who may be at higher risk of going missing or being exploited, or who exhibit challenging behaviours in adolescence.

Guidance published today sets out how the inspections will work in practice
Useful Links

1.   Touchbase:  below is the general link which will update automatically, 
when the next edition is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/touchbase-dwp-news-about-work-working-age-benefits-and-services
2.  Atos healthcare:  link, which you may find of interest:


http://www.atoshealthcare.com/pip/pip_assessment_approach
3.  UC Toolkit:


https://www.gov.uk/universal-credit-toolkit-for-partner-organisations
We trust that existing partnerships arrangements are meeting your needs.  However, if you have any questions or would like to discuss local partnership issues further please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards,

Your Partnership Team:
Linda Devereux: Partner Support Manager for

Barking & Dagenham, City, Newham Tower Hamlets 
linda.devereux@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07900 057115

Rehana Akram: Partner Support Manager for

Hackney, Havering, Redbridge, Waltham Forest

rehana.akram@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07788 188730

